


16.3.5 Water and soil resources  and 16.3.9 Water quality and sedimentation

I oppose specific parts of the application that relate to water quality  

 during any earth works relating to access roads and building platforms.

  





 
Submission on Notified Application Concerning Resource Consent 
 
To The Chief Executive 
Central Otago District Council 
P.O. Box 122 
Alexandra 9340 
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From Isla Mary Burgess (International College of Herbal Medicine) 
128A Willowbank Rd.,  
RD3, Cromwell, 9383 
March 30th, 2025 
Resident owner Lot1 DP458571 QE11 Covenants  5-12-267 and 5-12-306 
 
Supplementary Document relating to the specific parts of the application (RC 
240186) and my submission 
Background 

- My land is surrounded by two streams, the one on the south side flows through 
the entire west/east of the land and the other northern side in part. 

What developments occur in the catchment in this application for subdivision affects 
both the flow and the sedimentation carried by both streams. 

- It must be pointed out that these streams are not ephemeral as suggested (due 
to lack of vertebrates seen in them) they both flow all year through mine and 
the adjoining property (DP454158) and both originate from the land owned by 
Enfield Ltd. 

The proposed Dam development by Enfield Ltd. currently being considered through 
the Otago Regional Council also potentially impacts these streams. 

- I monitor the south stream several times a week as the QE11 representative 
(Rob Wardle) was concerned about the level of sediment in it. 

For some unknown to me reason both the flow and the sedimentation has increased 
recently. 
Comment; 
The southern stream flows through to my neighbours and their pond has silted up 
completely twice in the last few years. 
 
Basis for concern 

That the land clearance and the building site development for both the proposed lots 7 
and 8 would impact these streams.  
The silting prevents vertebrates from living in them. 
One (on the northern boundary) has been known to contain in the past Clutha flathead 
galaxias (Galaxias . 
I do not know if they are also in both. 
 
I note that mitigation planting is proposed but have not read anything that would 
prevent silt loading in these stream while the development work (building site and 
access road) is in progress. 
 
What decision would improve the environmental impact? 



A requirement to put in place a series of sediment traps that feed into these two 
valleys to prevent future sedimentation. 
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